


TROPICAL KENAF BASED CUT AND CARRY HIGH-PROTEIN LIVESTOCK FEED CAN ELIMINATE LAND CLEARING FOR SHORT TERM PASTURE IN THE AMAZON AND OTHER TROPICAL AREAS





Pine Bluff, AR.  The “Tropical Cut and Carry Livestock Feed Program” was set into place by Sustainable People Centered Development, Inc. with a grant from the Kenaf Growers Network (KGN), a membership organization of kenaf growers worldwide dedicated to kenaf-based rural agroindustrial development, according to Dr. Carol Cross, Director of the Network and initiator of the program.





The Kenaf Growers Network will be devoting one-fourth of Dr. Cross’s time for the development of this project.  The project will also be placed on the EcoAgroForestry home page on the World Wide Web as part of the agreement. 





Farmers in areas presently being felled for short term pastures will be assisted in developing the tropical kenaf cut and carry program.  Then they will serve as livestock feed producers for others moving into the area.  The farmers who are cutting trees will be encouraged to retain the livestock in a reserve and given seeds and production assistance to plant kenaf for their cattle.  The program will consist of four components:





1)  Each campesino agrees not to cut any more trees.


2)  Each campesino agrees to plant kenaf and use if for livestock feed instead of low grade pasture.


3) Each campesino agrees to pen his cattle and feed kenaf in the cut and carry system.


4) Each campesino agrees to replant the deforested area he has cut for the low grade pasture.





The campesino farmer will be compensated for the trees he replants.  He will be given tree seeds to plant. He will also receive enough kenaf seeds to plant 1-5 acres of kenaf depending on the size of his cattle herd.  In addition, he will be given support through a local Kenaf Growers Network group, a grapho-symbol based illustration of how to grow kenaf, how to harvest, store and feed it to his cattle.  





Sustainable People Centered Development, Inc. is a not for profit membership organization.  Information transfer volunteers are wanted to help prepare materials for use by these campesinos.  Volunteers are needed to make cassette tapes, prepare information booklets, and to go to the Amazon on short term consultancies to work directly with the campesino groups.





You can support this effort to stop cutting of trees in the Amazon by buying kenaf seed cards and growing kenaf in your own backyard and making handicraft items from kenaf.





For more information on how you can become  a part of this effort to stop cutting trees in the Amazon, contact Dr. Carol Cross, Director, Sustainable People Centered Development, Inc., P O Box 5208, Pine Bluff, AR 71611 USA. Or call Dr.  Cross at 501-367-6127.


FAX to 501-367-8736. Email address: solync@cei.net.


